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	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF URBAN VISION



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING 


ON 21ST FEBRUARY 2005 


TITLE : LIVERPOOL ROAD, ECCLES -  FOOTWAY IMPROVEMENTS


RECOMMENDATIONS :  That approval be given to the acceptance of a quotation from Lowbury Construction Limited for footway improvements to Liverpool Road, Eccles in the sum of £85,347.90.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  The purpose of this report is to seek approval to the expenditure of £85,347.90 by Lowbury Construction Limited on footway improvements to Liverpool Road, Eccles.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

Report to the Chief Executives Lead Member 20th December 2004 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:  Neighbourhood Renewal Fund

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :  N/A

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by :  N/A

PROPERTY (if applicable):  N/A

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):  N/A

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Gail Hamilton  - Ext: 3821


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Barton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Salford’s Community Plan, Economic Development Strategy 2004 –2007, Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy


DETAILS 

1.0 BACKGROUND
Liverpool Road, Eccles is identified in the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy as one of the key priority linear corridors within the city.  As major  gateway routes into the city, linear corridors provide the first impression of the area.  The current physical appearance of Liverpool Road, Eccles indicates a high level of decline and demonstrates that the area is suffering from a poor environment.

A Linear Corridor Development Officer was appointed to focus on key linear corridors and their development.

The development of Liverpool Road, Eccles is driven by an officer working group and the Liverpool Road Strategy and Action Plan was agreed by Cabinet in 2003.  Improvements to the public realm are prioritised in this Action Plan.

The officer working group together with ward members and local traders have discussed the issues facing Liverpool Road, Eccles.  This group with direction from Councillor Lancaster agreed priority should be given to shop front and footway improvements.
The footway and shop front improvement schemes have been developed to compliment each other, both of which help address the declining image of Liverpool Road, Eccles.

2.0 DETAILS
The scheme comprises excavating the existing footway and resurfacing to binder course level to make it safe for members of the public.  The shop front improvements will then commence with a specific deadline of works to be completed by April 2005.  After this date the reconstruction of the footway will be completed.

Tenders have been invited from the following contractors from the Council’s Standing List:

1. Lowbury Construction Ltd, Irlam

2. Urban Vision (City Highways)

3. Bethell Construction Ltd, Kearsley

4.  Jim Ennis Construction Ltd

5.  P. Casey (Land Reclamation) Ltd, Rochdale

Tenders have been received as follows.

3.0  FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The estimated cost of the scheme is as follows:-

Works:


£85,347.90

Fees:


£17,069.58



TOTAL

£102,417.48

The scheme will be funded from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund.

4.0  CONCLUSION

Implementation of this scheme will improve the appearance of Liverpool Road, Eccles.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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